                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING April 20, 2021
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski (on phone), Pete Scolforo, Dave Forrest
Others Present: Al Zerbato & William Mathews
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 3:05AM.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 175 radios/meters out and 30 have been completed that leaves approximately 145 remaining.  There are currently 570 meters that still have the older style radios that will need to be replaced.
Flushing by the Water Department is currently taking place and will run thru May 7th.
Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know of an opening at the Wastewater plant that was being advertised.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Mass DOT is continuing their paving project and will pave to the intersection by Kelly’s Funeral Home within the next week or two.  Al Zerbato reached out to District 1 regarding infrastructure work needing to be done prior to paving.  He felt that this was emergency work and reached out to LB Corp to see if this work could be completed. Board was concerned whether this should be considered emergency work or should be bid out.  Al checked with Town Council and Lynn Browne, procurement officer and they said there was not an issue.  Don Zukowski made motion to approve the work as an emergency repair as long as the total was under $50,000. Pete Scolforo seconded.  Roger Scheurer in favor, Bob Bartini against.  Motion carried.  Mass DOT will be taking care of the drainage and the Town will be responsible for the sewer line.
Board inquired about storm drain issue in front of Lee Bank.  Al Zerbato stated that this is a separate job that is being addressed.
Bob Bartini suggested that DPW put out an RFP for services of a Town Engineer to help with future planning.  Roger Scheurer made a motion that the Board request a proposal from an engineering firm to support the DPW.  Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor

The meeting adjourned at 4:10 Bob Bartini made the motion to close the meeting and Roger Scheurer seconded.
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
